Association of Connecticut Library Boards

Connecticut State Library

231 Capitol Avenue

Hartford, CT 06106

Date: March 10, 2022 at 9:00 a.m.

Location: Zoom meeting

Present: Gail Richmond, Sue Phillips, Jan Glover, Wendy Berlind, Carol Mikulski, Barbara Leonard
Missing: Denise Stankovics, Dawn LaValle
Call to Order:  President Gail Richmond called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. and reported that she would be asking for the board to enter executive session at the end of the regular business meeting.
Secretary’s Report:  It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Jan) to accept the minutes of the January 13, 2022 and February 10, 2022 (the February meeting was a special meeting)  meetings. The motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report: Sue Phillips submitted the treasurer’s report which showed a bank balance of $29,919.31 as of March 7. There is a new bill for the P. O. box opened by ACLB to facilitate the prompt collection of membership checks.
President’s Report:  Gail Richmond reported that the P. O. box was opened in order for ACLB to receive mail directly rather than have it forwarded from the office of the State Library. As Dawn will be out until late April, no Board Basics sessions have been scheduled.
FOCL Report: Barbara Leonard reported that FOCL is holding its annual awards ceremony in person on June 11 at Avon Library. They are updating their handbook, and some hard copies will be on sale. Their membership consist of 100 libraries and 80 individuals. They publish a newsletter.
State Library Report:  Dawn LaValle sent the following report: The legislature is in session, and the State Library is fully engaged in conversations about the budget and other proposed legislation. State Librarian Deborah Schander testified before the Appropriations Committee on February 17, speaking in support of three proposals impacting the State Library: to add a new Electronic Content Management position in the Office of the Public Records Administrator; bookkeeping related to the statewide IT optimization efforts; and a one-time appropriation for Braille materials. She also proposed some expansions of those proposals to support the policies more fully behind them. 

Also of note is the public hearing regarding ebook legislation scheduled for February 24. State Library staff, along with representatives from CLC, CLA, and the rest of the library community will be testifying at the hearing to raise awareness and understanding about this pressing issue facing libraries of all types not only in Connecticut but across the country.
Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped, now under DLD,  has been moved to the Middletown Library Service Center, fully integrating the LBPH staff with DLD staff. LBPH will be engaging in community outreach and programming; establishing new partnerships such as the Statewide Education Resource Center as the National Library Service expands services to children and adults with reading difficulties such as dyslexia.  

DLD is drafting its new Library Services and Technology Act (LSTA) 5 Year Plan which will go into effect July 1, 2022.

Old Business: 

Newsletter:  Denise was unable to attend but has submitted the Winter-Spring newsletter copy for board members to look at.

Survey: Version four of the Trustee and Director Survey was approved as final.
New Business:
P. O. Box:  Gail reported that Sue has obtained a P. Box (number 263) in the town of Ellington and that the board will now receive mail more directly. Sue will notify the Secretary of State and other entities of the ACLB’s new address.
Survey Schedule:  Jan and Carol will work on printing the survey and stuffing envelopes in an effort to get the survey in the mail by April 1. Carol has written a cover letter for both versions, one for directors and one for board members. Directors and Board Presidents will be asked to return it to ACLB by June 1.                                                                                                        
Executive Session:  It was moved (Gail) and seconded (Carol) to enter executive session at 9:30 a.m. The motion passed unanimously. It was moved  (Carol) and seconded (Jan) to exit executive session at 10:45 a.m. The motion passed unanimously.
Adjournment:  

It was moved (Carol) and seconded (Jan) to adjourn the meeting at 10:46 a.m.  The motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,


Wendy Berlind, Secretary
 
